Anna Kretz & Leonie Arndt

Carl-von-Ossietzky Schule Wiesbaden

Exchange countries : Wiesbaden, Germany – Pirkkala, Finland

Trip to Finland 11.04.2010 – 17.04.2010
When Leonie and I arrived at the airport in Tampere - Pirkkala on Monday our first impression was that this would be a cold week, much colder than in Germany that days. But we could quickly got used to the cold temperature so that we could enjoy our trip to Finland very much. The first few days we were busy visiting high school until four o’clock. After school we spent most of the time with our exchange partners. So we visited the biggest shopping-center of the northern countries on Tuesday and went to Tampere City on Wednesday. On Thursday we drove to the summer cottage of my family. For me this was the nicest day that we spent in this week because we experienced it typical finish. We warmed up the sauna to 80 C° and then started to go from sauna into the frozen lake, then back to sauna and so on! This was an amazing experience. On Friday we didn’t have to go to school because we spent this day in Helsinki. The weekend we spent doing more usual things like watching movies, cooking together or go to the cinema. Besides that we visited a dolphinshow on Saturday afternoon which was very nice. The people in Finland are not silent or reserved as I had expected before. If you get to know them you notice immediately how friendly they are. We got to know families and friends of our exchange partners and saw a lot of the country itself too. I liked the trip very much but I couldn’t imagine to have been doing it on my own. If you do the trip with a friend it makes everything much easier because you can exchange experiences immediately. Doing this trip was a great experience for me because I had the possibility to get to know a completely different way of live. I think Finland is an amazing country and I really hope to be able to visit this country again – maybe in summer next time. 
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